
Town of Bar Harbor 
Design Review Board Workshop 

Thursday, January 27, 2023 at 2:00 PM 
(In person meeting) 

 
NOTES 

 
Board members present were Chairperson Barbara Sassaman, Vice-chairperson Francis 
“Pancho” Cole, Secretary Andrea Lepcio, Mike Rogers and Kate Macko. 
 
Staff present were Michele Gagnon, Angie Chamberlain, and Tammy DesJardin. 
 
The board reviewed the proposed changes to the Overlay District and a few small errors were 
found. This included one block in the Downtown Area and one lot in the Town Hill area that 
needed to be shaded. It was also noted that the limit of the Hulls Cove Area detail map, in the 
area of the Visitor Center Road, needed to be described.  
 
Section 125-112 was discussed and changes were proposed.  
 
It was agreed, at this time,  not to include all properties listed in the National Register of Places 
in Appendix A.  
 
There was a consensus that signage could be reviewed and approved by the Code Enforcement 
Officer with the exception of internally illuminated signs which would remain under the purview 
of the Design Review Board.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:40 PM.  
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